Present: Anne Beamer, Chair; Wanda Pinion, Vice-Chair; Julia Delacroix, Secretary, Zachary Hill, General Registrar; Randy Shinault, Deputy Registrar.

At 4:10 p.m., Mrs. Pinion motioned the meeting into session. Ms. Delacroix seconded, and the meeting began.

At 4:10, Mrs. Pinion called to review the minutes from the November 21, 2024 meeting; Ms. Delacroix seconded. The board voted unanimously to approve the minutes.

At 4:12 the general registrar offered his report. He noted plans to get government IDs for both the board of elections and the registrar and deputy registrar, and to update absentee ballot applications.

He also noted that the deputy registrar will not join the board and registrar for the spring 2025 VEBA conference, but will remain in the office.

He flagged that Board of Supervisors or School board candidates can begin filing to participate in the 2025 primary after January 2, 2025, provided they have secured 125 signatures.

Finally, he noted closure dates for the registrar's office: December 24-26, December 31, and January 1.

The board discussed presenting certificates to officials elected in the November 5, 2024 election and agreed to solidify plans for doing so in January.

At 4:25, Ms. Delacroix informed the board that she would resign from her position, effective January 31, due to scheduling conflicts. She noted that the Grayson Democrats would recommend a new board member for 2025.

At 5:30, Mrs. Pinion motioned to adjourn. Ms. Delacroix seconded.

The Board will next meet January 16, 2025.

Respectfully Submitted,

Julia Delacroix, Secretary

Anne Beamer, Chair

Wanda Pinion, Vice Chair